22nd Human Rights Council

Statement of the Czech Republic under Item 2

(Interactive dialogue with the High Commissioner for Human Rights)

Mr. President,
The Czech Republic supports the statement delivered on behalf of the European Union.

Madame High Commissioner,

The independent and impartial service of your Office helps to promote and protect the effective enjoyment of all human rights by all individuals for almost twenty years. Over the years, important gains in human rights have been achieved with OHCHR increasing its presence in the field and reaching out to individuals who need protection, assistance and advice the most. Key to this success is also your personal unwavering support and close cooperation of your Office with different civil society actors. As my Minister pointed out a few days ago, we are unfortunately experiencing a growing trend of repression of civil society in numerous countries. We would therefore like to encourage you to continue to speak up against such repression, no matter how sophisticated forms they may take. As you rightly say, human rights will not improve much without a robust and free civil society.
Madam High Commissioner,

We further commend your leading role in promoting respect for democracy and the rule of law. Sustainable and complete transition to democracy requires an end to impunity and ensuring accountability. States are required to investigate all alleged human rights violations, in particular gross and systematic ones, with a view to bring perpetrators to justice and provide victims with an effective remedy. This is crucial for the process of national reconciliation and is quintessential to sustainable peace for countries recovering from conflict or repressive rule. We value continued engagement of your Office with governments, national human rights institutions and civil society actors in this field complemented by assistance and advice through your network of human rights field presences. 
We welcome the efforts of the OHCHR Regional Office in South-east Asia in Myanmar/Burma and would like to ask on future prospects of the establishment of a country office in the country?
Thank you.
